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Mail Address:  
W&D HVC 
P.O. Box 560 
Warrnambool 
Victoria, 3280 

Email Address:  
wdhvc@hotmail.com 

Club Room Address:  
134 Ziegler Parade, Allansford. 
Court,wdhvc@hotmail.com Member Club 

Web  Page https://wdhvc.com.au 

 

 

 

 

 

The vehicle depicted on the 

Club emblem is the Ziegler 

steam powered horseless 

carriage built at Allansford, near 

Warrnambool, around 1900. 

https://wdhvc.com.au/
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Club Office Bearers for 2020 
Position Name(s) Home Mobile 

President Ken Perrett 55662220 0428527139 

Vice President Bryan O’Meara   

Secretary Ian Rees  0418567579 

Assistant Secretary    

Treasurer Annette Cuolahan - Phone After Hours Only  0477826430 

Assistant Treasurer Geoff Houston   

Prop Officer – Club Room Ted Drake  0408871960 

Prop. Officer - CheeseWorld Graham Conn 55625803 0407041606 

General Committee Graham Conn, John Welch, Murray Murfett, Geoff 
Houston, Ted Drake, Bryan O’Meara, Ray Farley, Peter 
Carter, Martin Dunstan, Roy Begelhole, Ian Chislett 

  

Newsletter Editor John Nicholson (john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com)  0437938090 

Comm Service Co ordinator Ken Perrett 55662220 0428527139 

Club Captains    

Mid Week Captain    

Promotions Officer Murray Murfett (murraybron@bigpond.com)  0428914848 

Membership Officer John Welch  0447268883 

Safety Officers Roy Begelhole 
Terry Mansbridge 
Peter Carter 
Daryl Jago 
Ken Perrett 
Mark Stevens 

55628169 
55629223 
55692270 

 
0459292230 
0429692270 
0407059469 
0428527139 

Librarian Roy Begelhole 55628169  

Engine Committee Graham Conn, David Crowe-Owen, Kelvin Boyle, 
Geoff Houston, G McCleod. Ian Chislett 

  

Rambler Committee Ken Perrett, Ray Smith, Ian Rees   

Federation Reps John Welch, Ashley Wright, Ian Chislett   

Club Permit Officers Max Dumesny 
Rob Donohue 
Ken Perrett 
Ian Chislett 
Roy Begelhole 
Graham Conn 

 
 
 
 
55628169 
 

0428123364 
0408529296 
0428527139 
0438863236 
 
0407041606 

Maintenance Doug Byron, Ben Dinwoodie, Ted Drake   

Catering Bev Conn   
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Event Calendar: October 2019 to December 2019 
Date Event and Details Start at Location/Start Point Contact 

November 2019 
22nd – 24th Geelong Revival  Geelong Waterfront  

Fri 29th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Sat 30th 
Australian Light Horse Association 
Sports Day 

10:45 am 
Warrnambool Showgrounds 
Reserve 

 

December 2019 
Sun 8th Christmas Breakup 12:00 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Tues 31st  Port Fairy NYE Parade 7:15 pm Campbell Street Meet up  
January 2020 

Wed 8th  Committee Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Sun 12th 
Lake Pertobe Display 
“Roaring 20’s” 

8:30 am Lake Pertobe  

Sun 26th Australia Day Breakfast 8:00 am Tower Hill Picnic grounds  

Sun 26th General Meeting 9:30 am Tower Hill Picnic grounds  
February 2020 

Wed 12th Committee Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Sun 16th Running Board Picnic  Peterborough  

Fri 28th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  
March 2020 

Wed 12th Committee Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms Wed 12th 

Fri 27th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms Fri 28th 

Club Monthly Meetings: Held last Friday of every month except December and January at the Clubrooms, 134 
Ziegler Parade Allansford. Meetings start 7.30 pm. All welcome including prospective members. Bring a plate for 
supper afterwards. 

Committee Meetings: Held 2nd Wednesday of every month at Allansford Club Rooms. Start at 7.30 pm. Members can 
attend.  

President’s Report  

Hello to Members, Partners and their Families 

The opening went well, Chis done a great job of the opening and the presentation to 
Natalie. 

Again big thanks to Natalie and Chis for there long service to the club. Also Thanks to Karen 
and the Ladies for the afternoon tea. I am peeved I didn`t get a pav. Thanks to the 
volunteers that set up the day, parking attendants, the members that came to the working 
bees to install of the recognition board, clean up inside and out in the car parking. The 
supply of the mud cake and the after party clean-up crew. Many of the Philanthropic Trusts 
and Businesses who donated to the club were in attendance.  

The club has Lake Pertobe car display coming up on Sunday the 12th of January 2020, This is 
a Great Fund Raiser, please put your hand up to HELP. 

The Club`s Xmas dinner is on the 8th of December, $15.00 per person, children free, Please bring a Salad. 

Club to supply the Meat and Chicken, also the Sweets, this will be a two course meal. Please pay at the  

General Meeting or on the day. 

WE NEED TO KNOW WHO IS COMING, PLEASE LET KEN PERRETT KNOW, RING OR SMS ME ON 0428527139. 

Good luck to Peter Carter in Geelong, Hope everything Goes Well. 

To all who are not feeling well, I hope you are feeling better soon.  

Ken Perrett, Club President.   
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The Battery Drive is still on. Batteries can be left at the Dillon’s or Chislett’s farm, or at King Cole or call Andrew 

Serra and he will come and pick up. Thanks to everyone helping with this continuing fundraiser. The price is up at the 
moment so please keep them coming in. 

 

New or replacement Club name tags 

I have two people who need new Club name tags. We get them made at Star Printing and the more we order in each 

batch the cheaper it becomes for the Club. $10 for a badge for you. Are there any new members or members like me 

who have lost their badge and would like a replacement? If so call me and I will order. 

Ian Rees 0418567579. 

 

How to access the Club’s Newsletter on-line 
If the latest newsletter hasn’t arrived in the mailbox or in your email inbox by the 3rd week in the month it might well 

be that its been finalised but its “still in the works”. So if you have a computer and can access the internet then you 

could always check the Club’s website to see if it is there. There are a couple of easy ways to get to our website. 

One is to google “Warrnambool and district historical vehicle club”. That brings up the screenshot (or something like 

that) below. On the right hand side is blurb about the club and there is a box which says “Website”. Click on that: 

 
Or type in our website address: wdhvc.com.au. The website will come up directly the same as above when you click 

“website”. See below. Now click on the “Newsletter: button. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

WANTED: 1940-50's car for music video: We have had a 

request from local girl Kim Gillie, who is planning on doing a 

music video with a group to a song sung originally by the 

ANDREWS SISTERS "Oh Johnny" and are looking for a car 

similar to the one below (preferably convertible) from the 

1940-50's era. Filming sometime between now and May next 

year, and will be in the local area.  If anyone has a car similar 

to this and would love to be in a music video please contact 

Kim Gillie on 0413297312.  
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There is a list of the newsletters that have been posted 

on our website and they are active icons. Check to see 

if the latest one at the top of the list is this month’s 

that you haven’t received yet. The format is what is 

called a “pdf”. Click on it and it will open and you can 

read it and print it but you cant edit or change it. It will 

always be there but if you want to print off a copy and 

especially if you want it in colour then there is a print 

icon in the top right of your screen (see below). You 

can print the whole newsletter (either one sided or 

double sided), or just selected pages like page 3 if you 

only want the page with the calendar of events. 

  

If you have trouble with the printing then go to the universal help desk – the grandkids. They will know. 

If in the end you don’t receive your mail or email copy then go ask someone on the Committee. If you can receive 

your newsletter by email then that’s preferable for the Club as the printed version costs $35/member per year and a 

lot of volunteer time to collect the printed copies, fold them, add the address sticker and take to the Post Office. 

Ian Rees  



Page | 6 

Moyneyana Festival - Port Fairy New Year’s Eve Parade 

December 31st: Moyneyana Festival at Port Fairy for New Year’s Eve parade. The theme this year is ‘Powering our 

Community”. Entries are asked gather in CAMPBELL STREET Port Fairy, adjacent to the Sports Stadium no later than 

7.30pm, with an 8.00pm starting time. Join up with other entrant vehicles from our Club so that we go as a group. 

Financial prizes are to be won for our Club for the best community organization and best vehicle so polish the car 

and add something to your car for the theme. (see next page for flyer) 

Lake Pertobe Roster’s 12th January 2020  

BBQ ROSTER  

8:00 am – 9.30 am Set Up: Ian Rees, Bruce and Marj Warton, Bev Conn, Ted Drake, Ken Perrett 

9.30 am –11.00 am Matt Lane, Damian Lane, Denise Droste, Joan or Ray Farley, Bronwyn Horton, Ian 
Coulson, Wally and Doreen Melis 

11.00 am –12.30 pm Warren Sharpe, Louise or David Serra, Bill and Judy Poynton, Shaun Mahony, Ed 
Mahony, Annette Cuolohan, Mark Jones 

12.30 pm –2.00 pm Mark and Sandra Stephens, Graham Densley, Ian McCullagh, Ben Dinwoodie , 
Carole O’Meara, David Little, Doug and Bev Byron 

2.00 pm –4.00 pm Pack Up: Murray Murfett, Richard Alexander, Trevor Warnecke, Ken Perret, Liza 
Fahey, John Welch, Anthony Cook  

Emergencies Karen Chislett, John Welch, Karen Carter 

GATE ROSTER  

Set up from 7.00 AM onwards for anyone who can help please. 

PEDESTRIAN GATE ROSTER 

TIME CITY MIDDLE LADY BAY 

9:00 am Ian & Alex Rees  Jos Beks 

10:00 am Neville Coverdale Doug Byron Jos Beks 

11:00 am Bronwyn Horton Peter Carter Charles Dillon 

12:00 am Esther Beglehole Miriam Welton Adam Edge 

1:00 pm Stewart Jones Ian Chislett Jeremy Bushell 

2:00 pm David Goodland Terry Mansbridge Ian & Alex Rees 

3:00 pm David Goodland Rob Donohue Frank Quirk 

Emergencies: Miriam Welton, Ashley Wright 

VEHICLE GATE ROSTER:  Rob Donohue, Troy Tampion 

Any queries call Miriam on 0438 073 882 
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Out & About – coming events 
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W. & D. H. V. C (Inc.) General Meeting Minutes. 
October 27th 2019. Held at Allansford Clubrooms. 

Apologies: Natalie Serra, Peter Smith, Ashley Wright, Ruth Gore, Terry Mansbridge, David Little, Ian Wilson, Ray and 
Pauline Smith, Annette Coulahan. Moved that Apologies be accepted: Max Dumesny. 2nd:  Jack Gore. Carried. 

Minutes of September meeting: Moved to accept as printed in Oct newsletter: Darcy Irving 2nd .J. Nicholson. Carried. 

Correspondence In: Restored Cars magazine, various newsletters, Invoices from: Energy Australia gas and electricity, 
Star printing and Aust Post. Out: Nil. Moved that correspondence be accepted: Bill Poynton; 2nd Doug Byron. Carried. 

Treasures Report: Tabled and read by President. Moved report be accepted: Rodney Boyle; 2nd Wally Melis. Carried. 

Moved that invoices as read in correspondence be paid if outstanding: Bill Poynton; 2nd John Nicholson. Carried. 

Club Captain: No one volunteered for position at AGM. Will continue in meantime with ad-hoc organising of events 
each month. Run to Mortlake Nov 3rd. Mortlake Shire. Display 3 after race meeting. Make your own way to Mortlake. 
Mortlake Market Square. Moved Ian Chislett, 2nd Jack Brittain. Carried 

Mid-Week Captain: Ray Farley advised that the next run is Thursday 14th and to meet at Flagstaff carpark at 1:30 pm. 
Coffee run is to Beach kiosk (see newsletter). Also Club needs volunteer to be the new mid-week captain. 

Community Service Captain: Ken reported that last run was a bit disorganised (not due to him!) but thanked those 
who turned out. Next run is to Moyne Health in Port Fairy on Nov 22nd. See Ken if available to help. 

Engine Committee: Graham Conn reported on recent visitors to Cheese World. Groups from Echuca; Australian 
Caravan Club; American Car Club – 10 cars mostly Corvettes; Classic Car Club. MG car club next Fri 15th. Dec 11th visit 
by Bannockburn College. Lake Goldsmith on Nov 2nd and 3rd. 

Federation Report: Ashley Wright went to last Saturday’s Fed meeting. John Welch gave verbal report from Ashley 
(see next Newsletter for written report). 

General Business: 

Australia Day Picnic: Moved to have it at Tower Hill BBQ area: Joan Farley; 2nd Denise Droste: Carried. 

Lake Pertobe Gate Roster and BBQ: Volunteers needed – see Miriam Welton. 

Karen Carter and Murray Murfett reported on preparation and arrangements for club room opening on Sunday.29th. 

Roy Begelhole advised that he will contact Camperdown Club members to organise a combined run to Peterborough 
on 16th February. Bring own lunch. More Info to come in subsequent newsletter. 

Sunday 3rd November about 10:00am about 10 cars wanted for display in Mortlake. Ian Chislett has details. 

Feedback from Fed on our Club running the 2020 Mortlake picnic to be discussed at next Committee meeting. 

Max Dumesny reported that Moyne Shire happy to donate old bowser to Club. Max and Stuart to go get it. 

Doug Byron reported on recent working bee with work completed for grand opening and thanked those involved. 

Lake Pertobe Car Display: Volunteers needed for gates etc. Committee will review planning at next meeting. 

Moved that donation from event go to Warrnambool Special Development School: Neville Coverdale, 2nd Kelvin 
Boyle. Carried. Moved that theme to be: “The Roaring Twenties”: Roy Begelhole; 2nd Doug Byron. Carried. 

New member application: Moved to accept as new members Lee Howell; Brian O’Meara; 2nd Ian Chislett. Carried. 

New members at meeting: None 

Christmas party on Sunday 8th Dec. Moved that breakup be at Clubrooms and Club buy meat and members bring 
salads and drinks. Price to be decided at next Committee meeting. Moved: Brian O’Meara, 2nd Ted Drake. Carried. 

Meeting closed at 9:00 pm. 
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Minutes of the W&DHVC Committee Meeting 

November 13th 2019. 7.30pm. Held at the Clubrooms. 

Attendance 

Present: Ken Perrett, Brian O’Meara, Roy Begelhole, Graham Conn, Ted Drake, Geoff Houston, Ian Chislett, Annette 

Cuolahan, Ian Rees.  

Apologies:  Martin Dunstan. Peter Carter, John Welch: Moved to accept: Ian Chislett; 2nd. Ted Drake. Carried 

Minutes of previous meeting: Moved to accept as printed in newsletter: Graham Conn; 2nd. Roy Begelhole. Carried. 

Business Arising: 

Tourist Info Centre given key contact details of new officers. Restored Cars Magazine given name/contact for new 

Secretary. Unfinancial members to be sent a letter - to general business. 

Correspondence 

In: Invoices from WCC; Federation; Aust Post; Star Printing. Moyneyana application. Thankyou letter from V. Robson 

of A.L. Lane Foundation. Bunnings email re BBQ draw. Letter from Moyne Shire - donation of petrol bowser (Club to 

acknowledge donation. Star Printing to make sign for free. Ian Chislet moved to accept; 2nd Graham Conn. Carried). 

Letter from Showgrounds Reserve Committee for car show on Nov 30 for ALHA show. John Welch resignation. 

Out: Letter to Bunnings re BBQ. Letter to A. L. Lane for Rambler costs. Moyne Shire for Dec 31 Parade. Thanks letter 

to Moyne for bowser. Email to WCC re fire service levy. Moved to accept: Brian O’Meara; 2nd Ted Drake. Carried 

Reports 

Treasurer:  

Account balances & income/expenditure tabled. Invoices to be paid: Rates, Fed. Subs; Star Printing, City Mem Bowls, 

Club Room opening supplies. Moved to approve invoices payment: Annette Cuolahan; 2nd Geoff Houston. Carried. 

Engine Committee: Jack Brittain’s business sign now at CheeseWorld. Friday 15th: MG club, Lyndoch Old Boys Nov 

21; Nov 21 Pt Fairy Tourist volunteers; Dec 11 Bannockburn P12 College. 

Club Captain: Roy Begelhole checked out run to Peterborough with Camperdown Club on Feb 16th.  

Mid-week Captain: Run following day as per Oct newsletter. 

Community Service Coordinator: Moyne Health – Nov 22nd. Opal car display and run - Feb 27th. More info later. 

Federation Rep: None. 

General Business 

John Welch resigned. Need a new Fed Rep and Red Plate Officer. Send a thankyou letter for his service to Club.  

Christmas Party: Moved that adults at $15 and children free. Ted Drake; 2nd Graham Conn. Carried. 

Volunteers to procure and cook a silverside, cut up 8 roast chickens and buy a cold ham and slice. 

Lake Pertobe Display: 

 Roster for gates, parking, BBQ etc (Miram has completed gates etc roster and Ken BBQ). In next newsletter. 

 Take defib and First Aid Cabinet from Clubroom. 

 Signs up on streets and publicity in Standard (Murray Murfett has in hand) 

 Gates and fences hardware being organised (tents & gazebos can’t be pegged). Roy 

 Moved to approve draft poster design: Brian O’Meara; 2nd Annette Cuolahan. Carried. Roy to get printed. 

 BBQ all organised. 

 Street traders permit to be obtained from WCC– Ken to obtain. 

 Ted Drake for truck to pick up gates. 

Club Officer Positions not filled and volunteers wanted: Club Captain, Assistant Newsletter Ed, Assistant Secretary. 

Current VicRoads signatories for Permit signing and safety inspections – fixed now at VicRoads. 

Diary dates for next 2-3 months to be sent to Newsletter Editor. President to also mention in his report. 

TV repair for sound connection in ceiling – leave as is for time being. 

Library construction progress and Fed grant. Harry Droste has materials to construct. 

Motion for Annette Cuolahan to buy low cost soaker hoses for garden. Ted Drake; 2nd Geoff Houston. Carried. 
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New Member Applications 

Ross Millard: Moved to accept: Brian O’Meara, 2nd Roy Begelhole.  Carried. 

Meeting closed at: 9:40 pm. 

FEDERATION REPORT: HELD ON 19TH OCTOBER 2019 

The Federation Meeting was held by Hobsons Bay Men’s Shed motoring Group who are holding an Australia Day 
Rally at Apex Park Altona 2020. 

Marong picnic was a great day with 330 cars, 30 tractors and trucks. 

The Bendigo to Castlemaine run had 70 vehicles attend. 

The AHMF National event at Albury is fully organised. There will be different events each night. 

The motor vehicle Act regarding imports- Implementation has been pushed out June 2020. 

There is some discussion about car classifications which is ongoing. 

FIFA have changed classifications to: 

Ancestor?? 0000-1904 Veteran 1905-1918 

Vintage 1919-1930 Post Vintage 1931-1945 

Post-War 1946-1960 Historic 60’s 1961-1970 

Historic 70’s 1971-1980 Historic 80’s 1981-1990 

Historic 90’s 1991-25 years old   

 

The CPS – no updates from Vic Roads.  Keep log books after they have expired for reference. They are working on 
that you keep them for 12 months after expiry. 

Next Meeting: 8th February 2020 to be hosted by our Club. 

Your Representatives:  John Welsh & Ashley Wright. 

Australian Light Horse Association Sports Day  

A late invitation by the Warrnambool Showgrounds Reserve Committee to participate in the ALHA Sports 

Day on Saturday 30th November at the Reserve. Bring along vintage and classic cars to help make this day a 

success and they will set aside an area to display our vehicles and set up. Free entry for all in your old car so 

bring along kids and grandkids too. The area will be at the Koroit Street area of the Showgrounds which 

should make for easy access.  The Sports day kicks off at 8.30 am and from 11am to 3pm there will be live 

music, jumping castle, face painting and pony rides etc.  Please be in by 10:45am with your car. 

Photos of the Official Opening of clubrooms - October2019 
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Mortlake picnic day Sunday 3rd November  

Nine cars that attended the Mortlake display day Sunday 

November 3rd. One car came from Ararat, another from 

Stawell withone possible new member, the rest were local 

members car. Ken Perrett 
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The Reality of Cats. 

A German Shepherd, a Doberman and a Cat have died. All three face 
God who wants to know what they believe in.  

The German Shepherd says: “I believe in discipline, training and 
loyalty to my master.”  

“Good” says God, “then sit down on my right side.”  

“Doberman what do you believe in?” asks God.  

The Doberman answers: “I believe in the love, care and protection of 
my master.” 

“Aha” says God “you may sit on my left.”  

Then he looks at the Cat and asks: “And what do you believe in?” 

The Cat then answers: “I believe your sitting in my seat.” 

 

Classsifieds 

To comply with the Victorian Motor Car Traders Regulations 2008, all advertisements for used motor cars must state: 
(a) The cash price; and 
(b) If the motor car is registered, the registration number; and 
(C) If the motor car is unregistered the engine number of the vehicle; or the chassis number of the vehicle; or the vehicle 
identification number; or the registration number (if any) last assigned to the vehicle; or if none of those numbers is 
reasonably ascertainable, any other number by which the vehicle may be identified. 
Note: The Editor reserves the right to abbreviate, revise or not publish advertisements to suit the newsletter. 
 

For sale: 1967 MGB Roaster. Very Good Condition.  

On Club Plates 58283-H. $16,000 ONO  

Contact Troy: 0407052521 

 

 
 
 
 
For sale:  Contact: Glenn Miller 0419 005 616 

2 x 1923 Dodges. One has original drive train engine, has run.  
I x sedan rear. 2 x ute bodies. 
Require full restoration. 
Also many spares collected over 10 years. 
Includes 20 ft sea container   
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Advertisements : 

Anyone wishing to advertise in the newsletter please contact John Nicholson at john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com at or mobile 
0437 938090. The cost for a scanned business card ad is $40 for 12 months starting July 1. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

       
 

  

mailto:john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com
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